CSU, SACRAMENTO

2011-12 FACULTY SENATE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Tuesday, September 6, 2011
3:00-5:00

Sacramento Hall, Room 275
Present:
Buckley, Cortez, Hammersley, Hecsh, Koegel, Krabacher, Noel, Peigahi, Pinch, Russell, Sheley, Sheppard, Van Gaasbeck, Wagner
Guests: 
Juanita Barrena

MINUTES:

1. Minutes from August 30, 2011 – amendments: 1st bullet under Open Forum: “Sheley notified asked the Committee that to have the Senate may need to develop a credit hour policy…”; 4th bullet under Open Forum: replace “residence halls” for “dorms”; 4th bullet under Chair’s Business: add to the end of the bullet “The Committee agreed to the referral and requested that FPC expedite how the proposed policy might be synthesized with current policies. In any event, FPC should be prepared to either forward a recommendation to the EC by mid-October or provide a progress report. The minutes were approved as amended. 
2. Chair’s business – 

· Sheppard stated that Beth Strasser, who served on the 2010-11 Senate Select Committee, has indicated her interest in serving on the current Select Committee. Sheppard asked if there was a vacancy. After discussion, the Committee agreed that Strasser be included in the discussions and receive communications about the Select Committee’s activities but not formally add her to the Select Committee.

3. Select Committee on Academic Priorities – The Committee reviewed the proposed substitute amendment drafted by Juanita Barrena and Carolyn Gibbs. Discussion included the following:
· The language is permissive (“may”) – the Senate doesn’t necessarily have to appoint someone from a particular college.
· Does the charge need to be more fully developed? How can the Senate evaluate someone’s qualifications without a more detailed charge? Some felt that if a person is familiar with the priorities document and the university’s core mission, they should be able to figure out what the job is (evaluate criteria and rank programs).
· Barrena advocated for sequencing the appointment so that the Senate-based seats are after the college-based seats. The Committee discussed how the sequencing will affect appointments.
· Advantages and disadvantages to being nominated by a college academic council.
· The Committee agreed that the statements should be limited to one page.
· Various amendments were made.

The Committee agreed to place the amendment on the 9/15 agenda as a substitute motion from the Executive Committee.
4. Program impaction – the workgroup is meeting 9/8. There could be a motion for the Senate to act on for 9/15.
